January 26, 1979

The Reverend Father Diran Papazian

Pastor and President of the Parish Council
St. Gregory of Narek Armenian Church

666 Richmond Road

Cleveland, Ohio 44143

Dear Father Diran:

We commend you and the Parish Council for the work being done in
our Cleveland parish. We are pleased to read from your letter of the
cooperation between Pastor and Parish Council for the welfare and
progress of your Church.

In answer to the question brought forward concerning you as full-
time or part-time pastor, we direct that you be recognized as full-time
Pastor of St. Gregory of Narek Armenian Church of Cleveland, Ohio.

May your good deeds continue to bring prosperity and progress to
our community.

Prpyerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate




